August 3, 1972

Very Reverend Houssig Bagdasian
Pastor

President of Parish Counell

St. Mary Armenian Church

417 14 Avenue

Irvington, New Jersey 07111

Dear Father Houssig:

From time to time we have tried to maintain at our
Headquarters a calendar of events and activities of our
New York and New Jersey Churgches. Such a calendsr can
serve many purposes, and redound to the benefit of all
concerned.

We propose to go ahead with this again, and are
asking that all events undertaken by your parish be com-
municated to us regularly.

We will combine these on a consolidated calendar
and distribute them to our Metrepolitan Churches. We
will do this on the first of every month, so that all
scheduled events should be submitted to our 0ffice be-
fore that date.

Pleases cooperate with this effort,

Sincerely,

Jack Antreassian
Executive Director

JA/ec

cec: Mr, Berc Araz




